OBITUARY

Anne Policastro (nee Tuzzolino), 90, died on Sunday, November 26, 2017. Born in Garfield, she lived in Saddle Brook for over 50 years. The last 3 years she resided at The House of Good Shepherd, an assisted living facility in Hackettstown, N.J.

Anne was a member of St. Leo's Parish for over 60 years. She served as a Eucharistic Minister bringing communion to the homebound until she was too ill to do so. She was also a member of the Saddle Brook Seniors, AARP and an active exercise enthusiast who walked, swam and attended fitness classes daily. She especially enjoyed time spent cooking for her family.

She was pre-deceased by loving husband Michael, her dear son Joseph and her sisters and brother and is survived by her daughters, Michele Palladino, her husband Art, Debbie Cullen, her husband Tom, daughter-in-law Laura, her many grandchildren and greatgrandchildren.

A Funeral Mass will be celebrated at 11 am on Friday, December 1, 2017, at St. Leo's R.C. Church, 324 Market Street, Elmwood Park. Entombment will be at St. Mary's Cemetery, Outwater Lane, Saddle Brook.

In lieu of flowers, the family requests any donations be sent to H.G.S. Christmas Fund, care of The House of Good Shepard, 798 Willow Grove Street, Hackettstown, N.J. 07840. This fund benefits the employees who so tenderly cared for her in the last years of her life.

Patrick J. Conte Funeral Home, Elmwood Park, NJ

NAME: Policastro, Anne (nee Tuzzolino)

DATE OF DEATH: November 26, 2017